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January 21, 2009 
 
Planning Commission 
City of Chesterfield 
690 Chesterfield Parkway West 
Chesterfield, MO 63017 
 
The Planning Commission agenda for January 26, 2009 will include the following item 
for your consideration: 
 
Pfizer (Haul Road and Parking Expansion):  An Amended Site Development Concept 
Plan for a 200.51 acre lot of land zoned “C-8” Planned Commercial District and “FPC-8” 
Flood Plain Planned Commercial District, located at 700 Chesterfield Parkway West. 
 
Planning Commission: 
 
Picket Ray and Silver and Kling Stubbins, on behalf of Pharmacia Corporation, have 
submitted an Amended Site Development Concept Plan for the above referenced 
project. The Department of Planning and Public Works has reviewed this request and 
submits the following report. 
 
BACKGROUND 
 

1. Development of the tract was originally authorized by St. Louis County 
Ordinance Number 9002 in 1979. 

 
2. In 1982, St. Louis County approved Ordinance 10,688 amending Section 2 to 

allow for service access to the Metropolitan St. Louis Sewer District pumping 
station and Union Electric electrical substation from West Dr. 

 
3. In March of 1983, St. Louis County approved Ordinance 10,986 amending 

Section 2 to revise parking regulations. 
 
4. In March of 1989, the City of Chesterfield approved Ordinance 258 to allow 

limited production and storage of materials at the site. 
 

VII. A.  



5. In November of 2005, and Amended Site Development Plan was approved to 
construct Building CC (NRB Building) and associated parking.   

 
6. In May of 2007, an Amended Site Development Concept and Site Development 

Section plan were approved to construct Building MM (PGM Biopharma 
Building). 

 
7. In March of 2008, an Amended Site Development Section Plan was approved to 

construct a 69,000 sf. addition to building JJ.   
 
SUBMITTAL INFORMATION 
 

1. The request is to add 92 parking spaces, west of the AA, BB and CC buildings.  
It also includes making a temporary construction drive that runs from the existing 
Swingley Ridge access drive to the east of the CC building a permanent drive. 

 
DEPARTMENTAL INPUT 
 
The submittal is in compliance with all applicable City of Chesterfield ordinances. The 
Department of Planning and Public Works requests action on the Amended Site 
Development Concept Plan.  
 
Respectfully submitted,     Respectfully submitted, 

     
Charlie Campo      Mara M. Perry, AICP  
Project Planner       Senior Planner  
 
Cc:  City Administrator 
 City Attorney 
 Department of Public Works 
 
Attachments: Amended Site Development Concept Plan 
   








